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Right to Life is happy to announce that Terry Beatley will be the main 
speaker at the Right to Life banquet on October 4th of this year. Beat-

ley wrote the book What If We’ve Been Wrong? which details information 
given by Dr. Bernard Nathanson, the man most responsible for promot-
ing abortion before it became legal. Dr. Nathanson (who died in 2011) 
later repented for this and converted to be pro-life and also converted to 
Christianity. Nathanson was the banquet speaker here in Daviess Co. in 
October of 1988. Terry Beatley interviewed Dr. Nathanson and prom-
ised she would tell what really happened back then and how abortion 
became accepted. In the book Beatley relates what Dr. Nathanson told 
her about how they deceived the American people in various ways in 
order for them to accept abortion. We will have more information on 
our web site (www.daviesscountyrtl.com) on Terry Beatley and her book 
that was published in September of 2016. We invite you to reserve the 
date of October 4th of this year to hear this special lady who is on a mis-
sion to tell the world what actually happened to make abortion accepted 
here in America. Stay tuned for more information in our next newsletter. Terry Beatley, author of the book 

What If We’ve Been Wrong?

2018 Right to Life Banquet set for Thursday, October 4 at 
Simon J. Graber Building – Terry Beatley Speaker

2018 Banquet Book

As of now we are in the process of reviewing our options 
for the banquet book at least for one more year. It is a 

nice fund raiser for us but it is a great deal of work. We need 
help to contact the businesses and individuals who have 
bought ads in the past. People have a tendency to put the 
renewal letter aside and we have to follow up in order to get 
the ads in. We ask vendors to respond in a timely manner. 
If you wish to help with this, contact Louie Kavanaugh Jr. at 
812-486-3658. The biggest issue we have is the follow-up to 
individuals to get the ads or the money sent in. If you can 
help in any way, please contact us.

If You Have not Attended 
Before, Plan to Attend 

the 2018 Banquet!

If you have not attended a Right to Life banquet, you 
might consider doing so. If you are pro-life, show your 

support to the movement by your attendance at these 
banquets. These individuals have given so much of their 
lives to the organization and to the movement, and your 
presence at the banquet would mean so much to them. It 
would also be a huge encouragement to them to continue 
in this battle. 
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New Catholic Bishop Siegel 
Attends March for Life

It is our understanding that Bishop Joseph M. Siegel, the new 
bishop of Evansville, did attend the annual March for Life in 

Washington D.C. along with several bus loads of students and 
adults from the Evansville Diocese. Bishop Siegel was the Auxil-
iary bishop of Joliet, Illinois and was installed as the new bishop 
of the Evansville diocese on December 15. We have been pray-
ing for a pro-life bishop to be appointed, and some comments 
that Bishop Siegel has made could be encouraging to the pro-
life movement in our area. Several in our area did attend the 
March along with Father Jim Koressel from St. Peters Church in 
Montgomery along with several students from the area church. 
It appeared they had a good trip, and I am sure the highlight 
was the address by President Trump to the marchers along with 
Vice President Mike Pence and Speaker of the House Paul Ryan. 
While the liberal media downplayed the size of the march, those 
who attended estimated there were several hundred thousand 
marchers.

Pray For Our President

One of the many highlights at the March for Life was the 
address by President Donald Trump and Vice President 

Mike Pence. We truly have a pro-life administration working 
for us. This is why we are asking for all to consider praying 
each day for our president and his administration. The liberal 
media, along with Democrats, the Hollywood crowd, and the 
anti-Christian people in America are working daily as a resis-
tance mob to bring down this administration. They will stop 
at nothing to discredit the president in every way they can, in-
cluding fake news. So let us double our efforts in prayer for our 
president and his efforts to turn this country around and make 
it a nation of Christian principles once again. Let us pray for the 
president and his administration!

March for Life 2018

We commend the many people who made the long trip 
to Washington D. C. for the March for Life. Believe me 

I know what it is like to make that trip as I was there many 
times in the 80’s and 90’s. But now I watch it on EWTN Network 
as they have live coverage from beginning to end. The crowd 
was truly amazing as the weather was great and so unlike what 
it was just prior to the march. The good Lord was truly with 
the marchers that day. In spite of the liberal media attempts to 
downplay the size of the crowd, those watching on TV could see 
for themselves it was one of the largest ever. While the liberal 
media gave little coverage to the pro-life march they went over-
board to cover the women’s march the following day.

Pictured here is Carson Rayhill of Loogootee along with Jodie 
Seals and Jamison Hennette of Loogootee HS Students for Life 
as they are being interviewed by the EWTN Network. This Net-
work is a Catholic Network that has World Wide notoriety. Car-
son and all three of the students did a great job on the interview 
and the announced praised the group for being so articulate on 
the issue and able to communicate their views so well. 

Keep Up with Right to Life News by 
Going to the Following Web Sites:

If you wish to keep up with the Right to Life Happenings 
go to our web site at www.daviesscountyrtl.com for all 

the latest information. You can look at past newsletters by 
clicking on News Resources at the top right, and then select-
ing Newsletter. We have newsletters online all the way back 
to January of 2011. You can get national news by going to 
www.nationalrighttolifenews.org/news/ or www.lifenews.
com/ You can also access these sites by going to our Daviess 
Co. RTL web site. So keep up on what is going on in the 
world of pro-life news by going to these news sites.

Are You Interested in Adopting a Child? Then Call Bethany Christian Services at 317-578-5000

Loogootee Students for Life Attend 
March For Life and Interview on TV

Telling Words From Abortionists

Doctors who carry out abortions are often torn by the con-
tradiction that they became doctors to save lives not to 

take them. Here are some eye-opening confessions from cur-
rent and former abortionists.

“They (the women) are never allowed to look at the ultra-
sound because we knew that if they so much as heard the heart-
beat, they wouldn’t want to have an abortion.” —Dr. Randall, 
former abortionist

“Even now I feel a little peculiar about it, because as a phy-
sician I was trained to conserve life and here I am destroying 
it.” —Dr. Benjamin Kalish, abortionist
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Want to know how you can help to 
end abortion?

Sign up to pray for the 40 Days for Life Prayer Vigil in front of 
Planned Parenthood. When we started 40 Days for Life, the 

local Planned Parenthood office was open 6 days a week—now 
it is open 3 days a week. Prayer is our best weapon! Pick up your 
sign, put on your armor, and join us. “Put on the armor of God 
so that you may be able to stand firm against the tactics of the 
devil” (Ephesians 6:11). For more information, call Liz Kavana-
ugh at 812-486-3658.

Our Condolences to the Jim Cummings Family
We want to extend our Condolences to Joe Cummings 

and his sisters on the loss of their father Jim Cummings who 
passed away on Jan. 22. Joe has been very helpful to the Right 

to Life. Our Prayers are with the family at this time. 

Billboard Sites Needed in the 
City of Washington

For some time now I have issued a request for pro-life signs to 
be erected in or near the city of Washington. We have several 

signs erected in Daviess, Martin and Pike County area but we 
don’t have sites in the City of Washington. We are in the process 
of putting a sign in the Bramble area in Martin County but the 
weather has not cooperated with us. Now it may be spring be-
fore we get it finished. 

So if you have a location in the Washington Area, please 
contact Louie Kavanaugh at 812-486-3658. We have several signs 
along the highways leading to Washington but do not have a lo-
cation within the City limits. If you have a prominent location 
either on a highway or a busy street on busy road and are willing 
to have a Pro-Life Billboard on that location, contact me and we 
will see what we can do. Help us to get this pro-life message out.

Election Year 2018 - Who Is Running?
By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

The 2018 election is looming just around the corner, and in 
Indiana one major race will be for U.S. Senate where the 

present senator, Joe Donnelly, will seek re-election after a full 
term in office. When Donnelly was elected he portrayed himself 
as pro-life, but he has not gone far from his pro-abortion dem-
ocratic party. The pro-life movement has not been happy with 
him during those six years. This does not mean he has been a 
strong pro-abortion supporter either. 

Several Republican candidates are lining up to run against 
him, including Congressman Luke Messer, Congressman Todd 
Rokita and State Representative Mike Braun. Others are indi-
cating they may run as well. Messer and Rokita are going at each 
other and may hurt both of their chances. Mike Braun has also 
entered the race and he, along with Messer and Rokita, all have 
strong pro-life credentials and would be a much more depend-
able pro-life vote than Senator Donnelly. Even though President 
Trump won Indiana by 20% over Clinton, it is expected it will 
be tough to unseat Donnelly; and it appears it will be a dog fight 
here in Indiana. There will be some low profile races for the state 
house along with state senate and state representative races, but 
the U.S. Senate race will be the biggest of them all.

Our Condolences to the Ken Parson Family
We want to extend our condolences to Jodie and all 

the Parson Family at the loss of Ken this past November. 
Ken and his CPA firm has filed papers for the Daviess Co. 
Right to Life for many years and we greatly appreciated 
their help. Our prayers are with the Parson Family. May 

God lead Ken to his heavenly reward! 

Our Condolences to Richard Brothers
We extend our Condolences to Richard Brothers on 

the loss of his wife Phyllis who passed away on December 
16. Richard has been a loyal supporter of Daviess County 
Right to Life and we want to extend our Sympathies and 

Prayers to him during this time.

Abortion and Putting Our Faith 
Into Action

In a culture and world that is hungry for the truth, we are often 
challenged to put our faith into action. For example, many of 

our politicians profess their faith but try to divorce that faith 
from their policies, particularly as this relates to LIFE issues.

However, as Christ’s followers, we are called to integrate our 
faith into all aspects of our lives. In fact, we are called to make 
our faith evident in all our actions and decisions. In the Sermon 
on the Mount, Jesus tells us not to hide our light under a bushel 
basket, but let our light shine before others (Matt. 5:15-16).

 Defense of the unborn – the most vulnerable and defense-
less human beings in our society – is undoubtedly the most im-
portant aspect of integrating our faith and actions. After all, LIFE 
is the most important gift that God gives us! (By Pro-Life Articles 
Author) “I assure you, as often as you neglected to do it to one of 
these ones, you neglected to do it to me” (Matthew 25:45).

The Uninformed “Choice”
“All the clients were told about the abortion procedure it-

self and that they would experience slight cramping similar to 
menstrual cramps and that would be it. They were NOT told 
about the development of the baby, they were NOT told about 
the pain the baby would experience, they were NOT told of the 
physical effects and emotional effects that it may have on the 
mother. They had no idea who was going to be there to help 
them when they fell apart after they went home. They were tak-
en into the room and there was no counseling. These women 
basically had no idea what they were getting themselves into.” 
—Testimony from a former Abortion Provider
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INDIANAPOLIS - U.S. District Court Judge Jane Magnus-Stin-
son mainly sided with Indiana University last week in striking 
down key fetal trafficking provisions of Indiana’s Dignity for the 
Unborn Act. The ruling means Indiana is blocked from enforc-
ing much of the law aimed at prohibiting the trafficking of parts 
from aborted babies in Indiana.

“We are gravely disappointed with this ruling,” states Indi-
ana Right to Life President and CEO Mike Fichter. “The pur-
pose of the law is to prevent the trafficking of aborted baby 
parts in our state. Most of the safeguards in the law are now 
gutted due to Indiana University’s penchant for using the parts 
of aborted babies for experimental purposes.”Indiana Universi-
ty sued to block the law due to its provision that prohibits the 
“acquisition, receipt, sale and transfer” of aborted fetal tissue. 
In its pleadings, IU acknowledged it obtains tissue from organs 
such as brains, livers and kidneys for experiments, but argued 
the law’s definition of fetal tissue is too “vague” when defining 
it as, “tissue, organs, or any part of an aborted fetus.” IU also 
argued that the definition of what it means to “transfer” aborted 
tissue is too “vague.”

Indiana University’s objections were more straightforward 
when it declared the statute, “builds a wall around Indiana and 
prohibits tissue from an aborted fetus from entering or exiting 
the state.”

“The language and intent of the law is clear,” says Fichter. 
“Yet due to courtroom wrangling over what a word like ‘trans-
fer’ means, Indiana’s protections against body parts trafficking 
is now compromised.”

While undercutting much of the law’s effectiveness, Mag-
nus-Stinson’s ruling does let stand provisions including the pro-
hibition of selling aborted tissue or organs and the prohibition 
on altering the timing or type of abortion for the purpose of 
obtaining parts from aborted babies.

In a key setback for Indiana University, Magnus-Stinson re-
jected IU’s claim that the state law was unconstitutional because 
it allegedly violates IU’s right to academic freedom, noting the 
First Amendment does not prevent states “from enacting stat-
utes prohibiting conduct in which the University would like to 
engage, and then teach about.”

Do You Ever Wonder About Judges Who Rule 
in Favor of the Pro-Abortion Agenda?

In the case of U.S. District Court Judge Jane Magnus-Stinson, 
See the information below.

Jane Magnus-Stinson was sworn in as a Judge of the Unit-
ed States District Court for the Southern District of Indiana 
on June 14, 2010. With the support of Senators Richard Lugar 
and Evan Bayh, Chief Judge Magnus-Stinson was nominated by 
President Obama on January 20, 2010, to the seat vacated by 
Judge Larry J. McKinney. Chief Judge Magnus-Stinson served 
as Counsel and Deputy Chief of Staff to Governor Evan Bayh 
from 1991 to 1995. 

Many of the judges appointed by then pro-abortion Pres-
ident Obama, you can pretty well guess how they would rule 
once they are in that position. Judge Magnus-Stinson also 
worked in the office of Governor Evan Bayh who was no friend 
of the unborn. Now you know!

Federal Judge Sides with IU in 
Blocking Key Provisions of Fetal 
Trafficking Law
Indiana University argued new law “builds a 
wall around Indiana and prohibits tissue from 
an aborted fetus from entering or exiting the 
state.”

Did you Know?
Jane Roe of Roe v. Wade never had an abortion. 
Her daughter is now 48

How You Vote Will Effect 
Abortions in this Country!

If you say, “I have not had an abortion” or “I do not want oth-
er people to have an abortion” but you support candidates 

for public office who do support abortion, this is how you di-
rectly support abortion in our country! Here is what these 
pro-abortion candidates do once they are elected:

•	 They vote for abortion laws and abortion policies. 

•	 They vote to confirm judges who will rule on abortion laws.

•	 They vote to elect liberal members of their party to leader-
ship positions who support abortion and abortion policies 
that have power to kill pro-life bills before they ever come 
up for a vote.

•	 These liberal members of the party, if they are in the major-
ity, keep pro-life policies from ever seeing the light of day; 
in other words, they effectively help to kill the pro-life bills/
policies.

These are just a few of the ways you support abortion by 
your vote if you vote for candidates that support abortion. If 
you wish to vote pro-life, find out how the candidates stand on 
the abortion issues and other life issues. When voting, don’t be 
deceived by organizations or churches that put more weight on 
issues such as capital punishment and immigration than the life 
issues of abortion and euthanasia.

If you want to step forward and help the pro-life move-
ment you can donate money and your time to the Washington 
Pregnancy Care Center who work with mothers that have un-
planned pregnancies. Or you can donate your time and money 
to the Right to Life Movement who work with our elected of-
ficials to change laws and policies that will help to change the 
climate of abortion in our country.

Now the Choice is up to You!
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Tim Tebow on Facing Abortion: 
Doctors Called Me a “Tumor” Not 
a “Baby” by Katie Yoder

As Tim’s mother prepares to speak at the 45th  annual 
March for Life later this month, Tim Tebow is giving 

a hint of what’s to come: he himself was almost a victim of 
abortion. In an interview published earlier this month, the 
former NFL player and current minor league baseball star 
revealed the story of how doctors encouraged his mother to 
abort him. He spoke with Pastor Louie Giglio at 2018 Pas-
sion, an annual college student conference.

Tebow delved into his story after the pastor asked him 
what “made you into the person you are?” “I was born in the 
Philippines to missionary parents and I have a special birth 
story,” Tebow began telling 
how abortion almost became 
his reality. “The doctors said 
that I wasn’t even a baby; they 
said I was a tumor.” That was 
something his siblings never 
let him forget – he jokingly added that they nicknamed him 
“Timmy the Tumor” after he was born. Because of his moth-
er’s faith, he said, he was alive today.

“There was a lot of craziness with my entire – with my 
mom’s pregnancy with me,” he said. “She decided to trust 
God and not what the doctors were saying.” His life, he said, 
was a miracle. “And then I was born and it was a miracle — 
the placenta wasn’t attached the entire pregnancy, but I was 
malnourished, but I made up for it pretty quickly.” He con-
cluded by thanking his parents for serving as his role models 
and influencers.

Dismemberment Abortions?

Is it really true that unborn babies have their arms and legs 
ripped off in a grisly abortion procedure? Yes it is, and one 

leading pro-life group is calling on Congress to ban them.

A letter from the National Right to Life Committee to 
members of Congress explains in full detail what dismem-
berment abortions are and even how the Supreme Court has 
addressed them previously: Here is part of that letter to 
Members of Congress:

Dear Member of Congress: The National Right to Life 
Committee, the federation of state right-to-life organiza-
tions, urges you to co-sponsor the Dismemberment Abortion 
Ban Act (H.R. 1192).

This vital pro-life legislation, introduced by Rep. Chris 
Smith, would prohibit the performance of dismemberment 
abortion. H.R. 1192 is based on a model state bill proposed 
by National Right to Life, which has been enacted in Ala-
bama, Arkansas, Kansas, Louisiana, Mississippi, Oklahoma, 
Texas, and West Virginia. More states are expected to con-
sider the legislation in 2018. A medical illustration of a D&E 
dismemberment abortion is available here: www.nrlc.org/
abortion/pba/deabortiongraphic.

If you agree that an unborn child should not be subjected 
to the cruel violence of having her arms and legs torn off by 
brute force, with steel tools that grasp, tear, and crush, please 
co-sponsor the Dismemberment Abortion Ban Act. Thank 
you for your consideration of the importance placed by our 
organization on this landmark legislation.

Dr. Anthony Levatino is a pro-life physician from New 
Mexico; but before having a change of heart on the issue 
of abortion, he was an OBGYN who also performed abor-
tions. Levatino did as many as 1,200 abortions — some of 
them after 20 weeks of pregnancy. Then, after his daughter 
died in a tragic automobile accident, he re-evaluated his 
position on abortion and stopped doing abortions. Now 
the question is: What will Congress do?

Tim Tebow with his Parents. Both Tim and his mother ap-
peared together in a pro-life 2010 Superbowl ad. Even 
though he’s been attacked by the media for it, Tebow has al-
ways been very public about his faith, from his sports career 
to his volunteer work.

“I was born in the Phil-
ippines to missionary 
parents and I have a 
special birth story.”
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ACLU Brags About Becoming “a Hub 
of the Anti-Trump Movement” and 
in Defeating Pro-Life Candidates
By Dave Andrusko

Pro-abortionists are competing for the title of “We hate 
pro-life President Donald Trump the most.” The first 

three to come to mind are Planned Parenthood, NARAL, 
and EMILY’s List. Added to that list is the ACLU. Under the 
bated-breath headline, “ACLU to Storm 2018 Midterms,” 
POLITICO tells us, “The group aims to rival the National 
Rifle Association as a force on the left and become a hub of 
the anti-Trump movement.”

Also, as the story makes clear further on, the ACLU in-
tends to become a hub in the anti-pro-life movement. To 
that end, the ACLU is “jumping into the 2018 midterms 
with plans to spend upward of $25 million promoting ballot 
initiatives and issues in contested races across the country,” 
according to Edward-Isaac Dovere. We’re told Most of the 
ACLU’s spending in 2018 will be directed at Republicans, 
though operatives haven’t ruled out indirectly going after 
Democrats on the wrong side of their issues, too. It will 
not form a PAC or endorse candidates, moves that would 
mean losing its 501(c)(4) nonprofit status, instead limit-
ing its activity to promoting issues and initiatives. Among 
them are voting rights, the travel ban, disability rights, 
reproductive rights, and immigration.

In an attempt to increase turnout, the ACLU is “com-
mitted to spending $5 million to qualify and propel a ballot 
initiative in Florida to re-enfranchise up to 1.5 million con-
victed felons. [Executive Director Anthony] Romero said if 
the proposal succeeds in adding that many voters to the rolls 
ahead of the 2020 election, the effect will be ‘felt not just in 
Florida, but across the country, in terms of a very different 
view of the political map.’”

Dovere reported A seven-figure investment in a sim-
ilar ballot initiative in another state is being finalized, 
Romero said. And the ACLU has begun to zero in on oth-
er races: in Kansas, where conservative Kris Kobach is 
running for governor; in Wisconsin, to stop Scott Walker 
from winning another term; and in a slate of races for Re-
publican-held House seats that Democrats are trying to 
flip. In all, ACLU officials say they expect to get involved 
in about a dozen races, including for district attorney in 
California and Texas.

Forewarned is forearmed. While it may seem a long ways 
away, the November 2018 elections are already in full swing.

Resolve to Pray for Life in 2018, 
Expect the Lord to Answer  
By John Stonestreet with Stan Guthrie

Most of us give up on our New Year’s resolutions rather 
quickly. But here’s one that I hope you’ll keep—for life.

Every human life, in or out of the womb, is precious and in-
vested with a special dignity, having been created in God’s 

image. But in our culture, life is assaulted. Christians should, at 
the same time, both love unborn babies and their mothers, and 
also hate what abortion does to them—and to our broken soci-
ety.

Many of our BreakPoint listeners and readers are active in 
the pro-life movement. Many of you have walked a picket line, 
written a letter to the editor, or volunteered at a pregnancy care 
center. Many of you have given money, sacrificially, to support 
pro-life organizations. And yet, despite all this effort by you and 
millions like you and the great progress made by the pro-life 
community, the monstrous evil of legal abortion continues.

The statistics, 45 years after Roe v. Wade, are so well-known 
by now that, incredibly, they fail to shock us as they should. 
Around 60 million unborn American babies—think of it!—60 
million, have succumbed to abortion since 1973. That’s more 
than the combined populations of Texas and New York.

Each year [nearly 1,000,000] abortions are still performed 
in the U.S. About one in three women will have an abortion by 
age 45. Nearly half (49 percent) of abortions are among women 
and teens 24 years of age and younger. These are sobering and, if 
we’re honest, depressing numbers.

And yet, there’s good news, some really good news. First, 
public opinion is turning against unlimited abortion. Even 
young people, who are generally liberal on social issues, are quite 
conservative when it comes to life. A study by Students for Life 
of America found that just seventeen percent of Millennials sup-
port anything-goes abortion. And a Knights of Columbus poll 
in 2014 found an incredible 84 percent of Americans want to 
restrict abortion to the first three months of pregnancy or less!

Second, many states have enacted laws over the years that 
have restricted abortion and even forced some Planned Parent-
hood and other abortion providers to close their grisly death 
mills— in fact, 37 abortion clinics closed in 2017 alone. Praise 
God! And the best news of all is that God is with us on this issue, 
and He answers the prayers of His people. Is anything impossible 
for God? Jesus Christ reigns over heaven and earth, He loves the 
little children, and He is perfectly willing and able to answer our 
prayers for them. And there are some things that we’re called to 
that will only, only be accomplished through prayer.

So let all of us who love life, born and unborn, commit to 
praying through this New Year, asking and expecting God to act. 
That’s something that all of us, no matter our political, financial, 
or social status, can do. And so, once again, we’re asking you to 
join thousands of others in the 21 Days of Prayer for Life.

Let us all join in prayer each day to our Heavenly Father 
to end abortion. Let us also pray to elect individuals that will 

work to end this cancer on our society. Let us pray for that 
President Trump and our Governors will appoint judges that 
will work to preserve life not help to destroy it. We also pray 
for pro-life appointments to keep positions that will make 
pro-life decisions such as Attorney Generals of each state in 
the union. Let us all Pray!
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Daviess County Right To Life Monthly Meeting is 
held the last week of each month at the Right To Life Of-
fice at 705 Troy Road. (Grace Baptist Church, Lower Level) 
Phone: 812-486-3658

Daviess County Right To Life Paper Drive is the first 
Saturday of February, April, June, August, October, De-
cember from 9 AM till 2 PM at the Tractor Supply park-
ing lot (old K-Mart lot). Other pick up points around the 
county are from 9-12 noon. If you can help, call Louis 
Kavanaugh at 486-3658. It would be greatly appreciated.

To Contact Congressman Larry Bucshon:
1005 Longworth House Office Building,
District of Columbia 20515-1408 
Phone: (202) 225-4636 Fax: (202) 225-3284 Web Site: 
www.bucshon.house.gov

And Then I Woke Up...

I recently read a short clip about an individual who had a 
dream in which she was standing before the judgement 

seat ready to be judged. There were people as far as she 
could see in all directions. She felt she was ready to receive 
the jewels for her crown.

Then the Lord rose and spoke to the massive crowd. He 
said “I would to ask you about my precious unborn chil-
dren whose lives were taken away before their birth. I know 
many of you prayed to me and shed tears.” Then He asked, 
“How many of you actually tried to do something about it, 
stepped out in faith to save these little ones? If you have, 
would you raise your hand”.

I looked around and saw a hand go up not too far from 
me and looking around the crowd I saw a number of hands 
scattered throughout the crowd. But most people were 
looking down with their hands at their side. I couldn’t raise 
my hand, then I woke up. What will it be for You and I on 
that day, will we be able to say, Yes, I did what I could to 
save the Unborn!

We provided readers with a brief overview of a major pro-
life victory in Tennessee. Today we will go into more 

depth in discussing the decision by the U.S. Sixth Circuit Court 
of Appeals to reverse a decision by a district court judge and 
in the process completely reject a bogus pro-abortion effort to 
overturn the 2014 voter passage of Tennessee’s “Amendment 1.”

Passage of SJR 127, which placed the proposed constitu-
tional amendment on the ballot, and Amendment 1 itself were 
the top priority and legislative goal of Tennessee Right to Life 
for more than 16 years. The key wording of Amendment 1 was 
found in the beginning: “Nothing in this Constitution secures 
or protects a right to abortion or requires the funding of an 
abortion.” Amendment 1 passed 53% to 47%.

A constitutional amendment was the only way around 
Planned Parenthood of Middle Tennessee v. Sundquist, a radical 
pro-abortion decision by the Tennessee Supreme Court in 2000 
which wrongly declared “A woman’s right to terminate her preg-
nancy is a vital part of the right to privacy guaranteed by the 
Tennessee Constitution.”

The impact of the decision was enormous. Common sense 
pro-life protections were immediately stripped from state law 
books, including informed consent for women considering 
abortion, a 48-hour waiting period and requirements that sec-
ond trimester abortions be performed in equipped and regulat-
ed hospitals rather than abortion facilities. Tennessee became 
an abortion haven; one in four abortions is performed on wom-
en who live outside of the Volunteer State.

Pro-abortion challengers, led by Planned Parenthood, ar-
gued that Tennessee’s “long-established process for counting 
votes and ratifying amendments to the state constitution some-
how violated the rights of pro-abortion voters who opposed 
pro-life Amendment 1,” to quote Brian Harris, President of Ten-
nessee Right to Life. The amendment required voter approval by 
a majority of those voting in the governor’s election to become 
part of the Constitution. So if someone voted in the governor’s 
race but did not cast a “yes” vote on Amendment 1, it effectively 
was a “no.”

This process was not new—as Mr. Harris pointed out—and 
well publicized prior to the election. But Planned Parenthood 
persuaded Judge Kevin Sharp to rule that as many as 80,000 
votes cast in the 2014 vote on Amendment 1should be thrown 
out. This came in April 2016, just after Circuit Court Judge Mi-
chael Binkley agreed with the state that Tennessee election of-
ficials’ method of counting votes was consistent with the state 
constitution.

Which brings us to yesterday’s 27-page decision by the 
U.S. Sixth Circuit Court of Appeals. In summary, the questions 
before the court were “Whether the votes were counted incor-
rectly, and whether the vote counting method impermissibly in-
fringed some voters’ rights.” Judges David McKeague, Richard 
Suhrheinrich, and Ronald Lee Gilman responded, “We answer 
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‘no’ to both questions and thus give effect to the express will of 
the people.”

After a long discussion of (among much else) Standard of 
Review, Plain Language Theory, Voter-Dilution Theory, and 
Equal Protection, the court concluded, “Plaintiffs’ arguments 
amount to little more than a complaint that the campaigns in 
support of Amendment 1, operating within the framework es-
tablished by state law, turned out to be more successful than the 
campaigns against Amendment 1.”



Are You Upset Over What Planned Parenthood is Doing?
Then support the local Right to Life with your contribution

to help in the fight to defund Planned Parenthood. 
If you have not renewed your membership, now is the time!

Use this coupon to mail in your contribution. Mail to:

Daviess County Right To Life
P. O. Box 41

Washington, Indiana 47501

Phone 812-486-3658

Our office location is: 705 Troy Road, Washington, Indiana 47501

 Please accept my donation.

 Please accept my membership/renewal for year ($20 Individual, $25 Family, $50 Supporting).
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